## **Kelly Lush**

From: Kelly Lush

**Sent:** April-20-21 2:30 PM

To: Kelly Lush

**Subject:** FW: Burning Bylaw

From: Klaas Jorritsma

Sent: April 19, 2021 1:41 PM

To: Emily Dance < < edance@huronkinloss.com >

Subject: Re: Burning Bylaw

Hi Emily,

First of all thank you for getting back to me, of all the Municipalities that we deal with here at the office, I continue to say your office is one of the best.

Thanks for letting me know the ban is being lifted. There will be a lot of thankful people.

Have a great day.

Klaas Jorritsma

On Apr 19, 2021, at 1:11 PM, Emily Dance <edance@huronkinloss.com> wrote:

## Hi Klaas

The measures were put in place to support the Grey-Bruce Public Health Units declared Critical Threshold of COVID-19 cases in Grey-Bruce last week and the Province of Ontario's Stay-at-Home order(s). The Fire Chief lifted the ban this morning, a press release is being issued and the signs are currently being changed.

Emily Dance, CMO Clerk Township of Huron-Kinloss (519) 395-3735 x 123 From: Klaas Jorritsma

**Sent:** April 19, 2021 12:25 PM

To: Emily Dance < < edance@huronkinloss.com >

**Subject:** Burning Bylaw

Hi Emily,

I understand we have a burn ban in place.

Is there some rational that the Municipality can share to substantiate the ban? It's certainly not to dry

Thanks

Klaas Jorritsma